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Science Fair/Art Show

Date:May 5th Time: 1:00 - 3:00

Location: Hornet's Nest and Lobby area

Science Fair projects from grades 8-12, Health Careers Class Displays, STEAM class
projects, Student Art Displays.

Health Careers Students will be offering Vital Signs Booth - Blood Pressure, Pulse and
Respirations for community members.

Science Club will be hosting the Planetarium for grades pre-K-5 and community
members along with demonstrations and hands-on booths.

Art Show: High School artwork

Interim District Administrator-Dr. Gary Albrecht Board of Education District Principal-Mrs. Tiffany Dums
Nikki Asleson-President Jessie Bird-Vice President Tom Martin-Clerk Mara Hird-Treasurer Ken Buck-Member
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301 E Main St Wauzeka, WI 53826 May 2023

Below are the Polite Platypuses for the month, those students who went above and beyond
demonstrating good manners by saying please and thank you, taking turns, respecting personal

space, greeting others nicely, and waiting their turn.

In addition, to kick-off state testing and to recognize the effort and success that students
demonstrated on their assessments last school year, students were treated with a free breakfast
consisting of a waffle bar with a variety of toppings. They also had the opportunity to burn off

some energy in a bouncy house. Needless to say, there were lots of laughs and smiles



Students of the Month
March 2023

Aria Laxton (Kindergarten), daughter of Daniel and Janna Laxton. Aria is a
very polite student to many. She is very thoughtful of everyone's feelings
and really works hard at making sure to include others at all times. She
continues to go above and beyond our classroom expectations. Thank you
for being you and continue to do great things. Great job Aria.

Trey Karnopp (4th Grade), son of David and Stacey Karnopp. Trey is
very well-mannered. Mr. Cornell is consistently impressed by his politeness
and helpfulness around not only the classroom but the entire school. He is
a fantastic representation of a well-behaved, respectful and courteous
student.

Brooklyn Monroe (5th Grade), daughter of Cliff and Jennifer Monroe.
Brooklyn is always working hard in class and isn't afraid to ask for
clarification on something if it doesn't make sense. Brooklyn always has a
bubbly personality. She does what is right even when no one is watching and
stays true to herself, even if it isn't popular. She is kind to her friends and
helpful in class. Brooklyn is respectful and responsible. Keep up the great
work!



Mallory McCullick (8th Grader), daughter of Jaden and Allison McCullick. Mallory does well to
stay organized, and she consistently puts full effort into her work. She does a nice job
balancing her schoolwork with her extracurriculars. Mallory also sets a good example for her
classmates by showing respect and having good manners.

Jazzmine Walters (8th Grade), daughter of Roy and Bobbi Walters. Jazzmine does well to keep
up with her homework on a regular basis. She is responsible for her work and consistently
shows respect to her peers. Jazzmine is an overall good student and shows up to class each
day ready to learn.

Emma Wall (Sophomore), daughter of Pat and Jackie Wall. Emma is a very polite, kind student.
She is engaged in class everyday. She is respectful to everyone and never has any late work.

Cohen Redman (Junior), son of Craig and Angie Redman. Cohen always puts forth his best
effort in class. He is always looking to work ahead and makes sure to ask any questions he
has. Aside from his classwork, Cohen is respectful to all teachers and students and is a great
role model for all students in our building.



Organizations, Athletics, & Achievements
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Wall wins Regionals
Back to Back years

Ruger Wall, 6th grader, won 1st place at Regionals once again this year. What an
accomplishment!

Ruger also placed 7th at State
where there was a lot of tough
competition. Way to go Ruger! We
are proud of you! Keep up the

great work!

NOTICE OF SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
Wauzeka-Steuben School Board Meeting

Monday, May 15, 2023
School Library

6:30 PM



Crawford County Soil and Water Conservation Drawing Contest

Here are pictures from the three students who submitted a poster for the Crawford County
Soil and Water Conservation Drawing Contest.

Deven Marfilius, 1st place, Savannah Swatek, 2nd place, and Kayden Otte. The theme this year
was "one water", Water is an important natural resource for our daily lives. Students were

asked to look at and portray all of our water sources and how we can keep them sustainable.

Way to go students!

CONGRATULATIONS ON ALL-CONFERENCE
BASKETBALL HONORS!

Congratulations to our girls basketball players on receiving All-Conference honors:
Kylie Manning(So.) - Honorable Mention

Cameron Hurda(Jr.) - 1st Team All-Conference
Ally Wall(Jr.) - 1st Team All-Conference

Congratulations to our boys basketball players on receiving All-Conference honors:
Carson Redman(Sr.) - Sportsmanship Team
Cooper Lomas(Fr.) - Honorable Mention

Caydon Lomas(Sr.) - 1st Team All-Conference
Seth Bunders(Sr.) - 1st Team All-Conference

Go Hornets!



2022 - 2023 2nd Quarter and 1st Semester Honor Roll

HS 3rd Quarter Honor Roll Cum Laude
3.5 - 3.749

Michaela Langdon - 12
Jacob Atkinson - 11
Benjamin Bird - 11
Madison Evans - 10
Lexie Lathrop - 10
Brett Wagner - 10

Johnathan Walski - 10
Addison Mara - 9
Clint Mitchell - 9
Macy Mitchell - 9

HS 3rd Quarter Honor Roll Magna Cum
Laude 3.75 - 3.899
Seth Bunders - 12
Lily Mitchell - 12
Tate Gillitzer - 11

Cameron Hurda - 11
Andrew Udelhoven - 11

Ally Wall - 11
Elizabeth Wright - 10

Oen Loomis - 9
Emma Steinhorst - 9
Natalie Wright - 9

HS 3rd Quarter Honor Roll Summa Cum
Laude

3.9 - 4.0
Kylie Anderson - 12
Emerson Baka - 12
Brett Boylen - 12

Desirae Mormann - 12
Grace Zinkle - 12

Alexander Manning - 11
Cohen Redman - 11
Trisha Gillitzer -10
Zoey Jelinek - 10

Kiley Manning - 10
Brooke Mitchell - 10

Emma Wall - 10
Isabella Bunders - 9
Molli Hooker - 9

Cooper Lomas - 9

MS 3rd Quarter Cum Laude 3.5 - 3.749
Brynnlee Benoy - 8

Ellah Jones - 8
Bailey Otte - 8

Bentley Dums - 7
Ali Jelinek - 7

Chloe Manning - 7
Alayna Martin - 7
Hayley Mitchell - 7
Elyse Sims - 7
Tess Pitzer - 6
Ruger Wall - 6

MS 3rd Quarter Magna Cum Laude 3.75 -
3.899

Mallory McCullick - 8
Alexa Martin - 7
Joshua Martin - 7

MS 3rd Quarter Summa Cum Laude 3.9 -
4.0

Olivia Colson - 8
Avery Kilburg - 8
Violet Mitchell - 8

Jazzmine Walters - 8
Oaklyn Kilburg - 6





WAY TO GO MRS. REICHMANN!!
We are proud to announce that high school science teacher, Kirsten Reichmann, is the recipient

of a Kohl Teaching Fellow Award! Congratulations
and enjoy this well-deserved recognition! We are all so lucky to have Mrs. Reichmann!



2023 Senior Class Trip
The 2023 Wauzeka-Steuben
seniors took a trip to the big
apple, NEW YORK CITY! The
seniors trip started March 18th
at 12:00 am where they took a
4 hour bus ride to the
Minneapolis airport and flew out
at about 6:00 am. They landed in

Newark, NJ at around 9:00 am and their trip
took off from there! The seniors did things
like a NY Knicks NBA game, to a WIcked
Broadway show, and even to some very
historic museums like the Jackie Robinson

Museum, and the Jewish
Heritage Museum and even The
Edge! They flew home around
2:00 pm on March 25th. Every
one of the seniors were very
appreciative of the opportunity
to be able to broaden their horizons and have new experiences on this trip,
since not many local schools give their students this kind of opportunity.



ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL WAUZEKA-STEUBEN 8TH GRADE
CLASS TRIP

This year the Wauzeka Steuben Freshman took a trip to Washington DC. There they:
Toured Gettysburg - Where Lincoln gave the Gettysburg Address, the battlefield, the Cyclorama

Theatre
Toured Mt. Vernon, George Washinton's estate

Visited the Iwo Jima Memorial, Arlington National Cemetery, Vietnam, Korean War, Jefferson, FDR, MLK,
and Lincoln Memorials

Visited the Air Force Memorial, The Pentagon and 9/11 Memorial
Stopped at the White House, Toured our nation's Capitol Building

Visited various Smithsonian Museums including the Holocaust Museum.
Walked around the National Zoo then the Air and Space Museum at the Udvar Hazy Center

The Freshmen were led by advisor Mr. Kopitzke and accompanied by Mr. Zeeh and a few parents.
Everyone on this trip had a wonderful time!

Wauzeka-Steuben holds Signing Day
On Wednesday, March 29th we held our signing day for our Senior student-athletes who are committed to

play collegiate athletics! We had two Seniors this year, Caydon Lomas and Seth Bunders who signed their

letters. Caydon signed his letter of intent to play baseball at St. Mary’s University in Minnesota! Seth Signed his

letter of intent to play basketball at the University of Wisconsin - Platteville! Congratulations and good luck!



Wauzeka-Steuben Hosts Prom
On April 1, 2023 the Wauzeka Steuben Juniors decorated the doll gym in

preparation for their Junior prom. They chose a Poker/Vegas theme and it was a

huge success with lots of people showing up for the grand march.The King and

Queen for the prom were Cohen Redman and Morgan Berger. DJ Slam came

and played some amazing tunes for the dance portion and everybody was dancing

and having a great time. There was also a post prom for the kids who wanted to

attend. It went from midnight to 4 am and everybody had a good time. There was

food, dessert, pop and a bouncy house. Nobody went home empty handed either

because thanks to all of our local businesses we received some very nice

donations. Everybody went home safe and wore out from a great night.



A BIG THANK YOU TO THE POST PROM
DONORS!

Edward Jones ~ Tropical Tan ~ Wolf Machine ~ Royce’s Auto Body
Christianson Feed Mill ~ Southwest Vet ~ Brad Bay ~ Pat & Greg McCullick

Zabel Equipment ~ Olsen Feed ~ JR Electric ~ Fillback (Boscobel & Prairie du Chien)
Pink’s Automotive ~ American Family Insurance (Boscobel) ~ Wauzeka Mart
Children’s Advisory Board ~ Rick’s Auto Body ~ River Town Ironworks

Tender Care Animal Hospital ~ Boscobel Area Hospital ~ In the Beginning Daycare
Riverside Chiropractic ~ Blaschko Enterprises ~ Peoples State Bank

PDC Flooring & Design ~ Wagner Electric ~ Kramer Auction ~ R & S Welding

AMERICANISM ESSAY WINNERS

The 4th and 5th graders wrote essays on
Americanism. The prompt was “What does
Patriotism mean to you?” The 4th grade
winners were Ellasyn Sims ~ 1st place, Dax
Redman ~ 2nd place, and Layton Sander

and
Jerry Walz ~ 3rd place

The 5th grade winners were Adam Gehrke
~ 1st place, Arabella Redman ~ 2nd place,

and Lahaina Huber ~ 3rd place.
Congratulations to all!



8TH GRADERS HAVE A BLAST AT BETHEL
HORIZONS

Each year the 8th graders go to Bethel Horizons for an overnight field trip. This trip has been
an exciting one for years for the kids, enhancing and developing certain characteristics such
as team building, leadership, and problem-solving in an outdoor/adventure setting. They all had a

blast!

LIT WARS
Some 4th and 5th grade students competed in Lit Wars at Southwest Technical College. The
4th grade team consisted of Sophia Read, Ellasyn Sims, and Braxton Tratusch. The 5th grade
team consisted of Laken Panka, Adam Gehrke, and Remington Haas. Adam

placed 2nd overall! They had a great day and all did a great job!



CAREER FAIR AT NORTH CRAWFORD

On Thursday, April 6th, the Wauzeka-Steuben Sophomores and Juniors attended the Career Fair
at the North Crawford School District. There were a few other
schools there like Seneca, Prairie du Chien, and North Crawford.

There were a bunch of different sessions where students could
go around to different classes and learn about different parts
of life after high school. There was a police k9 and officer to
teach about how to stay away from drugs and there were also a
couple people from the army to talk about how to join the army,
along with many more!

After the first 3 sessions they had lunch that the NC lunch
program had prepared, followed by 2 more sessions, and headed
back to the school. Thanks to North Crawford Schools for
hosting!
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MINUTES OF WAUZEKA TOWN BOARDMEETING

March 6, 2023

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of Wauzeka was called to order at 6:30pm on Monday, March 6,
2023 in the Town Meeting Room by Chairman Tom Jazdzewski.

Verification was made that the meeting was properly posted at the Town Meeting Room, Bush Hollow Road,
Horseshoe Tavern, Oak Lane, and on WPRE Radio Station.

Roll Call was taken with Dennis Nagel being Absent.

Tom Jazdzewskimade a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting, seconded by Mike McGuire. Motion
Carried.

Mike McGuire made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Mike McGuire to approve the monthly bills, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski. Motion
Carried.

Roads: No Road news

Election Inspector Addition - Tom Jazdzewski made a motion to accept Judy Kelly as an election inspector,
seconded by Mike McGuire. Motion Carried.

Building Permits:
Mike McGuire made a motion to approve Jeff Kazda’s building permit, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski. Motion
Carried.
Tom Jazdzewski made a motion to approve Denny Krachey’s building permit, seconded by Mike McGuire.
Motion Carried.
Mike McGuire made a motion to approve Todd Russell’s building permit, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski.
Motion Carried.

Spring Load Weight Limit - A motion was made by Tom Jazdzewski to impose the 8 Ton Road Weight Limit,
starting Monday, March 6, 2023 and to be removed at the discretion of the County. Mike McGuire seconded it.
Motion carried.

Public Comments: None

A motion was made by Tom Jazdzewski to adjourn the meeting at 6:50pm, seconded by Mike McGuire. Motion
Carried.

Shawna L. Walz
Wauzeka Town Clerk



MINUTES OF WAUZEKA TOWN BOARDMEETING
April 3, 2023

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of Wauzeka was called to order at 6:31 PM on Monday, April 3,
2023 in the Town Meeting Room by Chairman Tom Jazdzewski.

Verification was made that the meeting was properly posted at the Town Meeting Room, Bush Hollow Road,
Horseshoe Tavern, Oak Lane, and on WPRE Radio Station.

Roll Call was taken with Dennis Nagel being Absent.

Mike McGuire made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting, seconded by Tom JazdzewskiMike
McGuire. Motion Carried.

Mike McGuire made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Mike McGuire to approve the monthly bills, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski. Motion
Carried.

Roads: Discussed 2023 Road Projects. The 8 Ton Road Weight Limit Ban was removed on Monday, April 3,
2023.

Assessment Contact: Tom Jazdzewski made a motion to accept a 3 year Assessment Contract from Derek
Flansburgh, seconded by Mike McGuire. Motion Carried.

Building Permits: Tom Jazdzewski made a motion to accept James Marx building permit, seconded by Mike
McGuire. Motion Carried.

Public Comments: None

A motion was made by Mike McGuire to adjourn the meeting at 7:01pm, seconded by Tom Jazdzewski. Motion
Carried.

Shawna L. Walz
Wauzeka Town Clerk

BOARD OF REVIEW for TOWN OF WAUZEKA will be held at the TOWN MEETING ROOM on
Monday, May 1, 2023 at 5:30 P.M.



LUMINARY CANDLE SERVICE – EVE OF MEMORIAL DAY
On the eve of Memorial Day, there will be a light vigil ceremony at the Wauzeka Cemetery in
memory of loved ones that have passed away. This is for both military and non-military. The
ceremony will be on Sunday May 28th (eve of Memorial Day) at 8:00 PM. If you would like to
purchase a light in memory of a loved one, please complete the following and return it and the

donation to:

Kathy Martin
c/o Peoples State Bank

P.O. Box 185
Wauzeka WI 53826

*PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO WAUZEKA CEMETERY
Donations must be received by May 17th

Lights at $5 per light ______ Total *Any donations are greatly appreciated

Names for whom lights are purchased Military Non Military Catholic Cem. Wauzeka Cem.

* All proceeds will be used to maintain the cemeteries in Wauzeka..



SAVE THE DATE!
Wauzeka-Steuben Booster Club Fundraiser on Saturday, July 22nd, at the Village

Park in Wauzeka starting at 10:00am. We will be hosting a Co-ed Kickball
Tournament, must have at least 4 females or kids age 10 & under per team. Entry

fee is $20 per team. Please send your team roster to Ryan Bunders
(Cell Phone: 608-778-1456) by July 16th. There will also be a bean bag tournament
starting at 1:00pm. $10 per team, sign up due by July 16th. You can also sign up the

day of by NOON for the bean bag tournament for $20. Payouts for both
tournaments will be based on the number of teams entered in the tournaments!

Concessions will be available all day! There will also be a basket raffle, kids games
and a dunk tank which will be filled with local Wauzeka-Steuben School staff and
community members! Music and Dance in the evening. Any other donations are

much appreciated!



It’s “Can”demonium!

Mike Mullikin from rural Wauzeka has headed up the “Community Aluminum Can Collection”
bin in Wauzeka. Proceeds go directly back to the school and community. Students, staff,
and community members helped load another semi load. Funds raised from this load will
be going to the school, Fire Department, First Responders, and the Wauzeka Veterans’
Memorial. A special thanks go out to Mike Mullikin, Mike & Kevin at Bassett Trucking in
Wauzeka for donating the Semi, hauling, and delivering. Greg & Grant Russell & the staff
at Boondocks Bar and the Horseshoe Tavern, Lacie Swanson at the Old 61 Diner, and

Community members who have donated their cans, time, and talents.

(Left to Right) Mike Mullikin, Austin Bunders, Caydon
Lomas, Seth Bunders, Wyatt Mullikin, Cooper Lomas,
Bentley Dums, William Zander, Ben Dums, Shawn Zeeh

Andy Udelhoven, Mike Mullikin,
Wyatt Mullikin, Andy Meiller

The can bin is located on Highway 60
Near County N in Wauzeka and there

will be one located in Steuben soon.
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School District of Wauzeka-Steuben, in accordance with Title IX of the Educational Amendments of 1972 and
other Federal and State regulations, hereby declares that it is committed to the principle of equal education and
employment opportunity and, accordingly, does not discriminate as to sex, race, color, religion, national origin,
ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or parental status, sexual orientation, or physical, mental, emotional, or
learning disability. Any inquiries or complaints alleging non-compliance with Title IX of the Educational
Amendments of 1972 or other Federal and State civil rights or nondiscrimination regulations shall be referred to
District Administrator Dr. Gary Albrecht at the School District of Wauzeka-Steuben, 301 E. Main St., Wauzeka, WI
53826, (e-mail) albregar@wauzeka.k12.wi.us (call) 608-875-5311 ext. 214 and/or Jamie Nutter, Title IX Coordinator
of the School District of Wauzeka-Steuben, at Cooperative Educational Service Agency #3, 1300 Industrial Drive,
Fennimore, WI 53809, (call) 1-608-822-2148 (e-mail) jnutter@cesa3.org.

Note: All career and technical education opportunities will be offered on a nondiscriminatory basis (without
regard to race, color, national origin, sex, disability, etc.) All students in qualifying grades are eligible for
enrollment. For further information please contact District Principal Tiffany Dums (608)875-5311 ext. 211 or
dumstiff@wauzeka.k12.wi.us.

Wauzeka Angels Fitness Center

Monthly Rates
$10 per adult W-S School District/Non
District Resident plus $10 for key fob

Annual Membership Rate
$100 per adult W-S School District/Non
District Resident plus $10 for key fob

*Rates are to cover maintenance and
supervision expenses.

Substitutes Needed
State law has recently changed allowing more flexibility on the requirements people need to be a
substitute teacher or support staff. If you are interested in being a substitute please contact District
Administrator Dr. Gary Albrecht via email: albregar@wauzeka.k12.wi.us or by phone (608)875-5311
ext. 214.

Substitutes needed:
● Food Service
● Bus Drivers
● Para professionals
● Custodians



Steuben, WI 54657

The Wauzeka-Steuben School District is utilizing a community-wide Resource Officer. Officer Liz Volten of the Crawford

County Sheriff’s Department will be available to the District during regular District hours. Officer Volten will also be

available to the community and homeschooled families of the District on Wednesdays at the BP gas station from

1:00-2:00 p.m. Officer Volten can be reached via email at evolten@crawfordcountywi.org or via phone at

608-412-5184. In case of an emergency, please call 911.

Facebook: Wauzeka Steuben School District

Twitter: @Athletic_WS

Instagram: @wshs_sports






